
1 
 

 

AINDERBY STEEPLE CHURCH OF 

ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 

March 2016  
 

 



2 
 

Contents of This 
Term's N ewsletter  

Page 2        Masters of Martial F it  

Page 3 Rockinõ Rugby 

Page 3 Worthy Weather 

Winners 

Page 4 East Barnby Adventures  

Page 5 Brilliant B ands 

Page 5 World Book Day  

Page 6 Super Ainderby X -

country Finals  

Page 6 Super Swimmers  

Page 7 Year 5s go mad at 

Robinwood 

Page 7 Pretty Puppets  

Page 8 Voice Matters  

Page 8 Netball competition  

Page 9 Hockey Heroes  

Page 9 Gymnastics 

Page 10 Street Dance  

Page 10 Swim time   
 

 

This newsletter has been 

produced by children from 

Class 3 . A very big thank you 

to them for their time.  

 

Masters of 

Martial Fit 
!ÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ ÈÏÌÉÄÁÙÓ 
$ÁÖÅ ÃÁÍÅ ÔÏ ÒÕÎ ÁÎ ÁÆÔÅÒ-
ÓÃÈÏÏÌ -ÁÒÔÉÁÌ &ÉÔ #ÌÕÂȢ )Ô ÔÏÏË 
ÐÌÁÃÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÈÁÌÌ ÅÖÅÒÙ 
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÄÉÄ 
ËÅÅÐ-ÆÉÔ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÌÆ-ÄÅÆÅÎÃÅȢ 
+ÁÔÉÅȟ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ 
ÔÁËÉÎÇ ÐÁÒÔ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ)Ô ×ÁÓ ÃÏÏÌ 
ÁÎÄ ÈÅÌÐÅÄ ÕÓ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÎÅ× 
ÍÁÒÔÉÁÌ ÁÒÔ ÓËÉÌÌÓ 
 
$ÁÖÅ ÔÁÕÇÈÔ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÄÏ 
ËÉÃËÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÕÎÃÈÅÓȢ !Ó Á ×ÁÒÍ-
ÕÐ ÔÈÅÙ ÄÉÄ ÓÔÒÅÔÃÈÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÁÓ Á 
ÃÏÏÌ ÄÏ×Î ÔÈÅÙ ÔÒÉÅÄ ÓÏÍÅ 
ÍÅÄÉÔÁÔÉÎÇȢ %ÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ 
ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÉÔ ÁÎÄ ÉÓ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ 
ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÃÌÁÓÓ 
ÓÔÁÒÔÓȢ &ÅÅÌ ÆÒÅÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ 
$ÁÖÅȢ $ÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÁÒÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
0% ÎÏÔÉÃÅ ÂÏÁÒÄȢ 

Rockinõ Rugby 
On  7

th
  March years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

had rugby training from 

Darlington RUFC on the school 

field. 
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Everyone had fun and Lewis aged 

8 said, òIt was great. Daniel and I 

were partners!ó James won player 

of the week for his performance 

(he likes to run).

 They played fun games and did 

team drills. All the children who 

took part agreed it was awesome. 

They canõt wait for the rugby 

players to return and do some 

more coaching before the year 

5/6 competition in the summer 

term. 

Worthy 

Weather 

Winners 
Earlier this term Mr Hodgson 

won a competition to win a 

state of the art weather station 

from the MET office. Children in 

his class have been fascinated 

with the data it has been 

recording. This data is being 

used to help the MET office 

make more accurate weather 

predictions. On March 15th class 

3 went to meet head 

meteorologist Bill and his team, 

who are based at nearby RAF 

Leeming. They explained to the 

pupils how they use weather 

data to help the RAF fly safely 

and showed them the 

equipment they use.  

 

Class 3 and their super new 

weather station. 

As they were looking at the 

weather station the children 

watched some of the planes 

take off. Lewis aged 8 said, 

ά[oads of people were scared of 
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the noise that the planes were 

making but it ǿŀǎ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎΗέ 

As a special treat the lucky 

pupils had a sneaky look inside 

one of the fighter planes, The 

Hawk, which are based at RAF 

Leeming. They also got to go in 

a real fire engine and sprayed 

the hose at Mrs Campbell! 

Before they climbed out they 

turned on the sirens and spoke 

into the loud hailer making Mr 

Hodgson jump out of his skin. 

[ǳŎŀǎ ǎŀƛŘΣ ά²e were making 

ǇƛƎ ƴƻƛǎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǳŘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊΗέ 

(RAF Leeming are yet to confirm 

whether air traffic control had 

sightings of flying pigs!) 

 

Class 3 in front of a Hawk that was 

being mended όǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ōǊŜŀƪ 

ƛǘΧǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭƭȅΗύ 

East Barnby 

Adventures 
On March 9th Year 6 went to 

East Barnby for their 

residential visit. Here is what 

some of them thought of it. 

IŀǊǾŜȅ ǎŀƛŘΣ ΨΩI really 

enjoyed canoeing at Scaling 

5ŀƳΦέ  

YŀǘƛŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ 

sledging the most and 

ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŘŜƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊŜǎǘΦέ  

Amelia said, άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ 

sledging because Mrs Watts 

put washing up liquid on the 

ǎƭŜŘƎŜΗέ 

Everyone enjoyed it 

(especially the teachers) but 

when they got back they 

were very happy to see all 

their friends again. The rest 

of class 4 made a banner 

saying Welcome back year 6 

which they held up outside 
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school when the coach 

arrived. 

 

On the summit of Roseberry 

Topping 

Brilliant bands 
This term Mrs Rhodes has been 

giving special music lessons to 

class 3. 

They have been learning lots of 

notes and some songs to sing 

and play. The instruments they 

play include the guitar, bass, 

violin, cello, clarinet, flute and 

keyboard. 

Even Mr Hodgson joined in (or 

tried to!) When they are good 

enough they will perform what 

they have learned to the rest of 

the school and parents during a 

special show (watch this space!) 

World Book Day 

March 4th was World Book 

Day and everybody came 

dressed up as their favourite 

book characters. Adam 

(Legoman) said, άLt was fun, 

plus you got to bring in your 

favourite book and write 

ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΦέ ¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ 

class 1 looked funny as they 

were dressed as characters 

from Rumble in the Jungle. 

There were a lot of Harry 

Potters in school too!  
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SUPER AINDERBY  

X-COUNTRY FINALS 

On the 24th February some 

children from Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

went to Knayton Rural Park for 

the Cross Country Finals against 

all the best runners in the 

Hambleton area. 

They included Isabella, Lexxi, 

Grace, Annabel, Molly, Sarah, 

Lewis, Lucas, Miles and James. 

They all tried really hard. Miles, 

ŀƎŜ у ǎŀƛŘΣ  άLt was great, I came 

61st.έ  DǊŀŎŜΩǎ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘ ǿŀǎΣ  άL 

had to be brave because I was 

running against YŜŀǊ о ōƻȅǎΦέ                               

 

On your marks!  

 

Super  

Swimmers  
On th e 8th  January some 

children  from year 4, 5 

and 6 went to a 

swimming gala at 

Hambleton leisure centre.  

 Lewis [age 8] said,  ñI did 

a breast st roke race but 

my goggles snapped so 

they slowed me down 

and I came 3 rd.ò 

Molly [age 9] said,  ñI did a 

butterfly race  and I came 

2nd.ò 

Mrs Watts was very 

proud of Finley Clayton, 

a member of the team 

who swam his heart out 

and claimed the player of 

the match  award .         
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Year 5Ωs go mad at 

Robinwood! 

 

The Year 5Ωs went to 

Robinwood on the 18th 

January. They had many 

difficult challenges to 

achieve but all tried their 

hardest and had lots of fun. 

These are some of the 

challenges: Trapeze, giant 

swing, piranha pool and zip 

wire. 

Grace saidΣ ά¢he trapeze was 

the most difficult challenge 

ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦέ 

Finley said, άL ƭƛƪŜd the giant 

swing bestΦέ 

 

Pretty Puppets 
On the 10th of March, all 
the Reception children 
went to a puppet 
workshop at Swainby 
and Potto Primary 
School.  

Olivia Robinson said, òI 
really enjoyed it and the 
funny puppet made me 
laugh.ó  

Mrs Huyton said, òAll of 
the children had the 
opportunity to operate a 
puppet and learnt how to 
make it speak. It was a 
lovely afternoon.ó 

All the children loved it, 
especially the naughty 
puppet when he had to 
go in his naughty suit 
case. There was a dog 
puppet, a mermaid, a 
policeman, a fox, a wolf, 
a lady who always 
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screams, an angry man 
and a gingerbread man. 

 

 

 

Voice Matters 

On the 13th of January 

Voice Matters, from 

Sowerby Music Group, 

came to our school to do 

a concert and do a 

workshop with classes 3 

and 4. 

First they did the concert 

for the school and had a 

bit for the children to do 

as well. After the concert 

class 3 and 4 practiced 

and learnt the songs to 

show class 1 and 2.  

¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ  

song seemed to be a song 

ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άaŜƻǿέ ōȅ ŀ 

famous cat. Another 

ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ǎƻƴƎ ǿŀǎ ά²Ƙŀǘ 

shall we do with the 

ŘǊǳƴƪŜƴ ǎŀƛƭƻǊΚέ   

{ƻǇƘƛŜΣ ŀƎŜŘ фΣ ǎŀƛŘ άLt 

was amazing, I would like 

ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ ŀƎŀƛƴΦέ  

 

  

Netball Competition 

On 10th of February six 

schools took part in the 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiTx6HyhtfLAhUGXhoKHTbRBhYQjRwIBw&url=http://clipartbold.com/clipart-6092.html&bvm=bv.117218890,d.d2s&psig=AFQjCNGMAKA0afEoZDXMItQQxeaJAtmWGg&ust=1458830936592561
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Northallerton SchoolsΩ High 

5 Netball competition. 

Katie, year 6, said, άIt was 

fun and different from sports 

L ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ŘƻΦέ 

The organiser, Duncan, said 

άAinderby Steeple School 

was the best dressed 

schoolΣέ (Thanks to F.A.S.S. 

for funding their new school 

sports kit). 

 

Well done Grace who was 

voted as player of the 

match.       

Hockey 
Heroes  

This term a group of 
class 3 children went to 

the hockey Competition 
at the leisure centre 
astro turf pitch.  

In each match they tried 
their hardest but  
unfortunately lost , 
however the more games 
they p layed the more 
they improved. Mr  
Hodgson was very proud 
of the team and said ,  
òThey kept on trying and 
did not l ose hope.ó 
Lucas was awarded player 
of the match for not 
giving up.  

The other players 
included ;  Willow, Ruby, 
James, Phoebe and 
Bra ndon.  

 

Phoebe said, òWe tried 
our hardest and it was 
fun!ó 

Gymnastics  
On March 8th three  
gr oups of children from 
Ainderby Steeple S chool 
went to the annual Key 
Steps  gymnastics 
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competition at Ham ble ton 
Leisure C entre .   

Their coach ,  Mrs Dixon ,  
said ,  òI am very proud 
of my students they have 
been getting on without 
messing aboutó.  

The K ey Steps 1 and K ey 
Steps 3 teams both came 
1st  and managed to get 
into the finals where 
they then competed 
against the best teams 
fr om 55 schools within 
their area.  Thank you to 
Mrs Dixon for helping us 
to prepare.  

 

 

Street Dance 

Every Friday after school some 

children have been to the dance 

club with Gary where they have 

learnt to dance like 

professionals, act like real 

actors, play fun games and 

generally have a good time.  

After the final class they put on 

a special show for their parents 

to watch based on Bugsy 

Malone. 

Isabella, age 8, said, άI love 

playing the acting game 

because you can be anything 

you want to be..ΧŜǾŜƴ ŀ ōƻȄΗέ 

 

Lights, Camera, ACTION! 

 

Swim time 

On the 9th of February the 

whole school were lucky 

to have a famous 

Olympian swimmer visit 

them and help raise £684 

by doing lots of exercises.   

James Kirton told his 

inspirational story of his 

http://clipartbold.com/clipart-12669.html
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journey from Barnsley 

school boy to swimmer at 

the 2008 Beijing Olympics. 

He helped children 

perform various exercises 

including; spotty dogs, 

star jumps, leg drives and 

press ups. Some of the 

money raised went to the 

athlete, some was used to 

buy badminton 

equipment for playtimes 

and the rest was given to 

the school charity Thirsk 

Wildlife Haven. 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the 

parents, grandparents 

and school friends who 

have helped us in any 

way at school this term. 

 

SCHOOL OPENS ON 

Tuesday 12 TH 

april  2016 

 

WE WOULD LIKE 

TO WISH 

EVERYONE A 

happy east er  
 

 


